
 

April 2024 

Dear Pastor and Church Family: 

Prayer Support 

     As we have been traveling to our supporting churches and giving in-person reports, we have traveled through 
unpredictable and ever-changing weather conditions and traffic situations.  We have been around and exposed to 
various seasonal illnesses as we pass through different regions.  We thank the Lord that he has continued to preserve 
our safety and that the illnesses that have caught up to us have been minor and not hindered us in making the 
meetings previously scheduled.  I happened to have been reminded earlier this month that I am no longer as young 
as I thought I was.  I sprained my ankle (not in a sporting activity but simply because I turned quickly on slightly 
uneven ground), but I am grateful that the sprain was minor and that we had the time in between meetings for me 
to recover.  A few days on crutches was sufficient recovery time for my ankle to gain most of its strength back. 

     Beyond the financial support that we receive from supporting churches, we are most grateful for the prayer 
support that we receive.  Wherever we go, we have church members and pastors tell us that they have been praying 
for us.  We also receive e-mails from churches which we have yet to visit telling us that they are specifically praying 
for our health and safety in travel.  We want to thank you for praying for us.  This past month, there were instances 
both in travel and in matters of health where I stopped and thanked the Lord for protecting my family and I from 
worst-case-scenarios.  I am convinced that your prayers on our behalf have been effective.  Please continue to pray 
for my family and I as we will be traveling to supporting churches until October.  We return to Kenya in November.   

Prayer Requests 

• Please pray for Angela’s salvation.  We met Angela, a teenager, and her younger sister Isabella while on 
visitation with a supporting church in Mississippi.  When asked about her salvation, she replied that she just 
had to fix some of her sin problems first.  I was able to spend some time showing Angela that Christ had 
already provided a remedy to the sin problem; however, Angela ultimately chose to trust her baptism to be 
sufficient for her salvation.   

• Continued good health and safety as we travel to supporting churches. 

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support! 

Billy, Crystal, and Hudson Coley 


